
Celebrating a fantastic start to the school year!  

Here at Hintlesham and Chattisham, we are celebrating a great 

start to the year. All classrooms have been busy and productive 

environments with lots of exciting learning going on!  

 

Our Reception children in Ruby Class have settled fantastically into the full 

routine of school. They’ve been enjoying their phonics learning and using it 

already to write their CVC words. They enjoy taking their learning outside 

and working collaboratively.   

 

After reading a selection of poetry based on Autumn, 

our Year 1 & 2 children in Emerald Class read and 

performed the three Witches poem from Macbeth. They 

then wowed us by making their own potions, including 

making detailed lists of ingredients for their recipes. The 

children enjoyed conjuring up and recording ideas of what 

the potions would do to those who drank them! 

 

Year 3 & 4, Sapphire Class enjoyed a fantastic day of learning when 

a special visitor from the Stone Age came to the school! The visitor 

told the children all about his hunter-gatherer lifestyle! They 

investigated artefacts, had a go at weaving wattle 

and daub and learned about building boats.  

 

Year 5 & 6, Diamond class have shown 

themselves to be great role models for the rest of 

our school. They led our very first sharing 

assembly of the term, sharing and celebrating all 

they have learned so far with an audience of the rest of 

the school and their parents and carers. They planned, 

wrote and developed the assembly themselves including 

modelling long division, carrying out a science experiment, 

sharing writing and art work and adding in some challenging 

questions for the adults!   

 

We Will Remember 

We held a very special Remembrance Service on Monday 11th November to 

commemorate this important day. We considered links to our precious values of respect, empathy 

and opportunity. As part of the service, our Worship Council took poppy wreaths and laid them on 

the war memorial at the church. A live video feed of them doing so was seen 

by all back at school and we listened as our Year 6 Worship Council 

members read the poem, ‘In Flanders Fields’ live from the church grounds. 

We all then congregated outside on the playground for our 2-minute silence. 

To mark the beginning and end of our silence, Mr Steensma played the Last 

Post and the Reveille on the trumpet. It was a wonderful and respectful 

occasion in honour and memory of all who have served and fought for their 

country and continue to do so today.  
 

‘Together we are a PRECIOUS team; We work hard to shine and gleam!’ 
 


